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Dear Parents and Carers,
We would like to thank you all for your continued support in safeguarding the children and staff at Bealings from the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic.

We have had a few cases in the community over the past couple of weeks and therefore we just wanted to clarify our position regarding what we require from you to continue preventing the transmission of the virus.

Firstly, if your child is exhibiting any symptoms including a temperature, sneezing, coughs, sickness or are generally feeling unwell we would ask that they remain at home and that they undertake a PCR test (not a lateral flow as they are proving to be not as accurate).
If the PCR test result is negative, your child can return to school. However, if the test is result is positive your child will need to isolate for 10 days from the first day they developed symptoms or longer depending on whether they still have symptoms after the 10-day period.

Secondly, and following the Suffolk County Council actions from Wednesday 6th September (see attached), if your child lives with someone who has tested positive for Covid-19 they should stay at home (we are including parents in this and not just siblings). Your child should then undertake a PCR test from the third day following the positive PCR.

If the result is negative and your child does not have any symptoms, they can return to school. If the test result is positive, they should isolate for 10 days as stated above.

Thirdly, international travel - if you are travelling abroad over the October half-term holiday, we would advise you to follow the rules set out by the Government with currently state that on returning to the UK you and your child will be required to undertake a day 2 test. If everyone's result is negative your child can return to school. However, if anyone they live with tests positive, your child should stay at home and follow the three-day rule as stated above (a further PCR test to be undertaken from the third day following the positive result). 

If a negative result they can return to school, if a positive result, they should isolate for 10 days as stated above.

Finally, if any children or members of staff test positive, children who have been identified as a close contact will be asked to take a PCR test and notify the office of a negative result before returning to school. If the result is positive, they should isolate for 10 days as stated above.

If your child is having to isolate but are well, their teachers will email work to keep them going until they can return to school.

Thank you for your co-operation in what has been a challenging and stressful time for all.

Kelly and Duncan

Bealings School, Sandy Lane, Little Bealings, IP13 6LW

Telephone: 01473 622376 
     Email: admin@bealings.suffolk.sch.uk
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